
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  NCFIE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

March 17, 2016 BOARD MEETING

 MINUTES 
Board Members in Attendance: Kathleen Rich-New, Board Chair.
Board Members Conference Call in:  John Franz, Dan Naylor, Karen Shmukler
Others in Attendance: Dr. Patricia Nellius, CEO, Laurie Anna Blackburn, Board Liaison, Jessica Simmons, Chief Finance Director, Tracey Kinsley, Director of Communications
Kathleen opened, welcomed and thanked everyone for attending the March 17, 2016 Board of Directors meeting.
Kathleen then requested all to state their names for the record.

Motion:  John moved to approve the March 17, 2016 Agenda.  This was seconded by Karen and the motion passed unanimously.   

Kathleen then reminded members that if they had a conflict of interest to please complete the Conflict of Interest form and provide it to Laurie Anna.  No conflicts were reported.  

John reported a correction on Page 2, paragraph 4:  John Franz led the discussions pertaining to developing the criteria for conference scholarships.

Kathleen reported a typo on page 1:  allot to be changed to a lot: 

Motion:  With the corrections reported above, Dan moved to approve the December 17, 2015 minutes.    This was seconded by John and the motion passed unanimously.   

Dr. Nellius greeted all in attendance and began by reporting NCFIE submitted a proposal to conduct Wraparound Training at Family First Network of Lakeview Center in Pensacola Florida and was awarded the contract.  

Dr. Nellius then shared NCFIE has also been awarded a contract with Shenandoah County Department of Social Services (DSS) in Woodstock, Virginia for a 2 day Wraparound Training and consultation specifically for GAL’s.  She then said they are also looking to contract long term for direct coaching and consultation for their care coordinators.

Dr. Nellius then provided some background and history on the vaccine program; in effect since the1980’s, and managed by the Department of Health and Human Services.  She was excited to report the NCFIE is in discussions with Re-Entry Rehabilitation Services, Inc. in Lakewood, Colorado to partner with them to deliver Wraparound Training as part of the Life Planning process for their clients in need of the service.  Dr. Nellius will be flying out to Colorado in the near future to meet with the program leadership to explore their needs.  
ACTION ITEM:  Dr. Nellius will send the website link to board members for their edification. 
She then spoke about the annual BYT Summit and shared it was very well attended to include three successful guest speakers, who were former youth in foster care, Mr. Leonard Burton, Senior Fellow from the Center for the Study of Social Policy (CSSP) was present at the Youth Café and provided the closing address at the Summit as was Sarah Greenblatt who will be serving as our new technical assistance consultant.   
Dr. Nellius then reported the Wraparound Conference planning is progressing nicely and the calls for papers have all been secured and workshops have been slated to include Board members and special guests: John Franz, Pat Miles, Karen Shmukler and John VanDenBerg; who will also deliver the Keynote address. She then provided an overview on the population specific peer to peer networking process and panel discussions. 
She then announced a CEU provider has been selected through our partnership with the Florida Coalition for Children (FCC) and Ms. Mary Anne Davenport will serve as the consultant to perform this function.

Dr. Nellius shared, due to work load demands Jennifer Secor has tendered her resignation.  She commended Jennifer for her contributions to the Board and stated Jennifer is chairing the conference sponsorship subcommittee and to date has received $9,500 with a projected goal of $40K.   
She was excited to report that the C.A.R.E.S. Replication Toolkit is completed and ready for submission with the final application to California Evidence Based Clearinghouse.   

She concluded her report stating later on in the agenda she is looking to entertain a motion for Tracy Little to serve on the NCFIE board of directors.  

Kathleen asked Dr. Nellius if the center is prepared to staff the increased training demands.  Dr. Nellius reported the short term plan is to increasingly allocate her time over to the NCFIE, while maintaining overarching management of all three agencies.  She then shared she anticipates hiring a center manager to coordinate activities under the NCFIE.  She further stated In order to transition her time; DCF requires sufficient evidence to support the number of hours she spends working under NCFIE.  Jessica confirmed that DCF requires documentation to support the amount of time allocated and doesn’t believe it will be an issue.  Dr. Nellius then explained the pre and post certification training process and indicated the 6 months post certification requirements of mentoring and coaching students is the most time consuming.   
She then shared to date we have not received any nominations for the National Awards. The deadline is January 31, 2016 and she asked for suggestions with call for paper responses and raising awareness of the award nominations for a personal and program award.  She added once the applications have been submitted members will be requested to assist with the selection process. 
New Business

Jessica reported although the year to date revenue is behind; with the recent training contract revenues are expected to spike in the next quarter.  She then reported on the only variance over $1,000; IT expenses increased due to transferring the NCFIE website to the Artemis platform, where BFP and Brevard C.A.R.E.S. are also located.  
Dr. Nellius directed the board to the resignation letter from Jennifer Secor.  She shared no motion is required.  The board agreed to remain with the current process and review the resignation letters without a motion.  
Dr. Nellius then shared Tracy Little was the first care coordinator and staff member to serve when the Brevard C.A.R.E.S pilot program was implemented, he is a master trainer for the NCFIE, the Wrap around Fidelity Liaison and serves as a family advocate.  She then directed the board to his application and resume; sharing she anticipates Tracy becoming a full time NCFIE employee with opportunities for advancement under the center. 
Kathleen added knowing Tracy over the years; she knows that he has a very unique quality with engaging all families.    She then asked if there were any questions. None were presented.  
Motion:  Dan moved to approve Tracy Little for a seat on the NCFIE Board of Directors.  This was seconded by Karen and the motion passed unanimously.

Kathleen then asked the board to consider changing the By-laws from requiring a physical quorum, to a director may be deemed present in person by means of a conference telephone call.  All members were in agreement with the change.   
Motion:  John moved to ratify the By-laws to approve a director may be deemed present in person by means of a conference telephone.   This was seconded by Dan and the motion passed unanimously.

ACTION ITEM:  Dr. Nellius will review the existing By-laws, make track changes and distribute to the board.  

Old Business
Tracey Kinsley began by explaining the original NCFIE website platform and the transition to the Artemis host platform where BFP and Brevard C.A.R.E.S. are located.  Dr. Nellius added that with the transition, in addition to a cost savings, a board portal similar to the one BFP uses can be developed for board members to view meeting materials.  
Tracy then provided an overview on the conference registration process, cost and marketing plans with an emphasis on promoting CEU’s.  She then shared that all of the speakers and presenters have been secured, with 48 registrations to date.  Dr. Nellius added the 48 registrants do not include the workshop presenters, or local and statewide attendees.  She then shared 203 attendees will be the break-even point and all monies after that will be revenue to NCFIE.  Tracey shared the emphasis during this planning phase is on promoting the conference through Facebook, e-mail blasts, and newsletters.  She ended her update sharing as they near the conference date, the committee will meet twice a month and beginning in May the committee will begin meeting weekly.  
Dr. Nellius then discussed with members the option of holding a welcome reception.  Members agreed it would set a nice tone, in a nice area to have a low key reception.  Dr. Nellius suggested reviewing the final number after meeting the 203 attendees and decide from there.  The conference will run from June 7-9, 2016 and the reception will be on the evening of June 6th.  
The members decided to be flexible in terms of meeting during the conference and scheduled the next Board meeting for Wednesday, June 15, 2016.   
Motion:  Dan moved to adjourn.  This was seconded by Karen and the motion passed unanimously.   

 Respectfully Submitted,

Laurie Anna Blackburn
Board Liaison
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